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October 22, 2020 
 
Dear ASD-S Families, 
UPDATE:  Moncton (Zone 1) Health Region 
     Re: Reduction in Restrictions for travelers to Moncton  
 
On Friday, the Moncton region returns to the Yellow zone. For our staff and students, this 
means a lessening in requirements for those who have travelled to the Moncton region. 
 
Individuals who have travelled to the Moncton region are no longer required to follow the 
elevated safety guidance. Our Yellow zone requirements are still in place: 
 

• Students should have 2 clean masks with them every day 

• Students in K-5 should wear masks in common areas when they are outside of their 

class bubbles inside the building (e.g. going to the washroom, visiting the resource 

teacher, etc.) 

• Students in grades 6-12 must use masks in common areas outside of their classes, such 

as in the hallways, lockers, lobbies, and stairwells. 

• Students should also have masks on as they approach and board the school buses. 

• Students in grades 6-12 will need to wear masks on the buses. 

• Students in grades 9-12 will practice physical distancing inside and outside of the school, 

keeping 1 metre apart in the classroom and 2 metres apart elsewhere.  

 
Orange zone requirements for those who have travelled to the Campbellton (Zone 5) region 
since October 9, as communicated previously, are still in place. Public Health has stated there 
should be no non-essential travel to this area and anyone who travels to an area while it is in 
the Orange zone will need to follow the additional safety requirements outlined in the above 
link for 14 days upon their return.  
 
Please see the GNB website for the latest and most up-to-date COVID-19 information.  
Families are asked to remind students about frequent hand washing/sanitizing; proper 
cough/sneeze etiquette; physical distancing; bringing two clean face masks each day; and 
monitoring for symptoms.  If you have symptoms, you can visit this site to do a self-assessment 
and book a COVID-19 test.  
 
Thank you for your understanding as we work together to follow the safety guidelines provided 
to us by Public Health and EECD.  
 
Zoё Watson, 
Superintendent  
 

http://web1.nbed.nb.ca/sites/ASD-S/SiteAssets/Pages/COVID-19/2020%20Oct%2016%20Travel%20to%20Orange%20UPDATE.pdf
https://www2.gnb.ca/content/gnb/en.html
https://www2.gnb.ca/content/gnb/en/corporate/promo/covid-19.html

